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Knights of Columbus 
In Service to One, In Service to All 

Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J., Council 10937 

Business Meeting – March 9, 2019 

         

I. General 

 For the March meeting there was scheduled First Degree Ceremony, two candidates.  

 As part of that ceremony the Council was called to order at 7:31AM by Acting Grand Knight (GK) Mike 

Melo and the First Degree Team. 

 Opening Prayers were offered by Acting GK Mike Mello as part of the First Degree Ceremony. 

 The council recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 The meeting was then paused for the First Degree ceremony. 

 After completion of the First Degree, GK Bill Hensen called the council to order and resumed the 

regular business meeting.  

 The Grand Knight then called for the role-call of officers, the results are as follows (P = Present; A = 

Absence; E = excused) 

 

Title  Title Status Title Status 

Chaplain E Financial Secretary P Inside Guard E 

Grand Knight P Treasurer E Outside Guard E 

Dep. Grand Knight P Lecturer E Trustee 3
rd

 Year P 

Chancellor P Advocate P Trustee 2
nd

 Year P 

Recorder P Warden E Trustee 1
st
 Year P 

 

 The business meeting minutes for February 2019 were read-in for approval by the GK Bill Hensen. Bill then 

called for a motion to accept the minutes as read. Jim Egan made a motion to accept, Joe Regnery provided 

a second. After no further discussion a vote was then taken and last month’s minutes were unanimously 

approved.   

 

II. Applications for Approval – Steve Froseth  

 Joe Regnery, Membership Chair, mentioned that there is one new Transfer Form 100s that needed to be 

read-in and voted on:  

 A Mr. Lee Thomas, transfer from St Thomas More. Joe Regnery read him.  

 In the course of the discussion, however, Joe acknowledged that there are some extenuating 

circumstances tied to this transfer, stemming from a contentious issue that has emerged at the St 

Thomas More KOC council. The issue and controversy concerns the dissolution of the KOC Ladies 

Auxiliary there by the GK.  

 Joe then opened the floor for discussion concerning this transfer. Brother Ben Stancati came forward 

arguing the point that since it has been stated that there are circumstances and issues of concern 

surrounding the transfer that he, in good conscience, would have to vote in the negative on this 

action.  

 Trustee Paul Sciera asked if his wife anticipated starting a Lady’ Auxillary here, and Joe answered 

no. She plans on participating with our Lady Knight’s group. Paul noted that our council some years 

ago looked at starting a Lady’s Auxillary and decided against it, opting instead for a more informal 

group that would help the council. Paul further noted that a Lady’s Auxillary is neither indorsed nor 

recognized by Supreme and that could be the problem and why the GK at St Thomas More decided 

to take this action.    
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 As the discussion progressed it also became clear that the facts surrounding the situation at St. 

Thomas More are not completely known to our council at this time.  

 Additionally, Joe Musso and Gary Mayfield argued the point that fellow Knights with an active 

membership card do transfer from one council to the next for various reasons, and can attend 

meetings of other councils.  

 GK Bill Hensen then called for a motion to accept. Dick Neuhalfen provided the motion, Mike Melo 

the second. A vote was then taken and the motion passed.   

 

III. Grand Knight Report – William Hensen   

 Correspondence:  

 Thank you note from our third sponsored seminarian, Tim O’Connell (see attachment pg.).  

 Events/activities/general information:  

 In order to provide for more functionality and exposure of the KOC product, Homar Alvarado is 

currently working on making our Council’s web site a subset of the Pax Christi Parish web page. 

The goal and purpose of this effort is threefold:  

 Communicate our mission and promote our efforts with the Parish 

 Let the Parish know our efforts to give back to others in need  

 Develop a place for Men of like minds to be among the same guys. 

 2019 Dues are now being collected for all members. As of the meeting, there are currently 46 

members that have yet to pay. A second notice letter has been mailed out by the Financial Secretary, 

please send or bring your payment to an officer as soon as possible. Contact either the GK or Steve 

Froseth, if you have not received your dues notice 

 State Convention is scheduled for 26 – 28 April, delegates are needed.   

 Child Safe Environment training is being offered at the Parish: Please note that this training is 

mandatory for all Knights who help at Parish events involving Family and any youth participation. 

The next adult sessions, both foundational and update, are scheduled for April 8 & 22, and May 6 & 

20. Informational flyers are located in the Great Hall along with a notice in the church bulletin. 

Please make a concerted effort to get signed up. 

 Fish Taco’s are coming in Lent (March- April) on every other Friday after Stations of the Cross, 

dates to be 3/8, 3/22 and 4/5/2019.  

 In lieu of charging admission or soliciting donations to this event, participants may elect to bring 

a canned food item to support our 40 Cans For Lent food drive.   

 Volunteers will be needed on those dates to bake fish and prepare meals that begin after Stations 

of the Cross. 

 40 Cans For Lent food drive starts the weekend of 9/10 March, and will continue through Lent.  

Then after the council meeting on the Saturday 4/13, volunteers will be needed to help collect all the 

food and take it down to the Denver Rescue Mission. 

 Leonard Martinez had been working with Mandi Lupher, Site Director of the St Katherine Drexel 

school, concerning a golf tournament fundraiser. Based on input from both Leonard and the council 

membership, it was decided that the council will not be actively involved in this event. Nevertheless, 

the council will, however, provide whatever support the tourney organizers may need to make it a 

success. Bill had a meeting with Mandi to let her know our decision. The event is scheduled for July 

11.  

 March Council Social and Annual St Patrick’s Day Party – this will be 3/16/19 at the Kennedy’s 

house. Look for details from Chris, BYOB & Pot Luck dish to pass.  

 Breakfast Burrito Sunday, the last one was 24 February. The next one is scheduled for 24 March.  

 The Lenten Reconciliation Dinner for the priests is scheduled for 28 March.  

 The Planning Meeting for April activities is scheduled for Wednesday, 27 March in the Christi 

Center.  As normal, 6:30pm social time, 7- 8:00-planning meeting.  
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 The next business meeting is scheduled for Saturday 13 April starting at 8am.  

 In April the council needs to formulate a list of officers for the next Fraternal Year to be voted on in 

May.   

 State Convention is scheduled for April 25-28 at the Hyatt Regency, DTC. Our council will need 

two main delegates and two alternates. The website that contains all the registration information is 

http://www.coloradookofc.org/    

 Easter Sunday, April 21, look for details of help needed for Holy week and Easter Masses. 

 Pennies from Heaven or Bucks from the ‘KOC Bucksaneers.’   

 Knight of the Month – Leonard Martinez  

 Family of the Month – The Post Family, Sharon and Richard.  

 

IV. Chaplain’s Report – Father Marek Krol  

 None.  

 

V. Treasurer’s Report – Steve Froseth for Matt Bahnemann 

Report was handed out at the meeting (see attachment pg.9). 

 Bank Balance – $22,614.94. 

 Outstanding Checks – $4277.47. 

 Hailey Fund – $812.  

 Lady Knights – $2,428.97. 

 Available Funds – $18,946.50. 

 Additional information: (see attachment pg.9).   

 

VI. Financial Secretary’s Report – Steve Froseth 

Report(s) handed out at meeting (see attachment pgs.10&11). Figures still need to be reconciled with the 

Treasurer’s report, yet monies and are in balance for the month.   

 Receipts/Actual Income – $2,412. 

 Expenses – $573. 

 Bank balance – $22,614.94. 

 Due to recent activity there is a positive cash flow of $2,412 for this period.  

 Additional information (see attachment pgs.10&11). 

 Other: 

 Council dues are now due, $36.00, receipts have been sent out. Please make checks payable to KOC 

10937. 49 members are still out-standing, a second notice has been sent.  

 

VII. Auditor and Trustees - Paul Sciera/Joe Musso/Gary Mayfield.  

 Gary Mayfield spoke for the group. No report. Nevertheless, he had some items for discussion. 

 The council will need delegates for the April KOC State Convention. Gary and Bill will serve as the 

two primary alternates, yet the council still needs two more as alternates.  

 Council needs to check with District Deputy Bernie Kuta about the District Pennies from Heaven 

collection. 

 Paul Sciera had an item for discussion concerning the insurance liability issue. In order to put the issue 

to rest and bed Paul said that they plan on holding a quick meeting of the Trustees, GK, and Financial 

Secretary. As part of that meeting the plan is to place some calls in order to get clarification that the 

council has liability coverage for events occurring outside church property.  

 

VIII. Chancellor’s Update – Ken Balcerzak  

 Refund Support Vocations Program (RSVP):  

 No report.  

http://www.coloradookofc.org/
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 Prayer for vocations.   

 

IX. Membership Report – Joe Regnery  

 Form 100’s: 

 There is one Transfer Form 100, Mr. Lee Thomas. Joe read him in, and explained that are 

extenuating circumstances tied to this transfer. A motion was asked for and made, a second was 

provided. A vote was taken and the motion passed.  

 Supreme is phasing out the paper Form 100 and going to on-line registration.  

 Council First Degree Admissions Team:  

 A team practice was held on Monday, March 4.  

 Exemplifications:  

 A council first/admissions degree ceremony took place before the March business meeting for 

our two new candidates, Mr. Richard Rivera and Mr. Richard Cooke.  

 The council is on task to host both a District 2
nd

 and 3
rd

 Degree Ceremony: 

 The 2
nd

 Formation Degree is scheduled for 11 July. 

 The 3
rd

 Knighthood Degree is scheduled for 25 July.   

 Throughout District 9, there are First Degree ceremonies being conducted as needed.  

 1
st
 to 3

rd
 Degree Retention committee: 

 Other: 

 Joe mentioned that plans are still in place for the council to host a ‘Long Term Health Care’ 

educational seminar, to be facilitated by our insurance agent David Carey. This will occur 

sometime in May, date and time still need to be worked out with the front office. More to follow 

as things get finalized.  

 

X. Faith in Action Activity Area Reports – Facilitated by Michael Burkett.  

 Other activities and initiatives: 

 Chris Kennedy’s ordination as a Deacon is scheduled to take place on May 23
rd

 of 2020.  

 

a. Faith Activity Area report – Mike Burkett for Alan Brown  

 Required program(s) 

 Spiritual Reflection:    

 Featured program(s)  

 Refund for Support Vocations Program (RSVP):  

 See Chancellor’s report.  

 Recommended program(s) 

 Into the Breach: 

 Marian Icon Prayer Program:  

 Rosary Program: 

 Ongoing per the 5
th

 Sunday Rosary initiative.   

 Holy Hour: 

 Sacramental Gifts:  

 Council program(s) 

 KOC Stewardship Scholarship Award initiative is ongoing.  

 An announcement was placed in the church bulletin about the program and ran the whole 

month of February.  

 Interested graduating seniors had to file a complete application to be received no later than 

March 8, 2019. Letters of recommendation are to be received on 15 March. 

 Currently there are nine applicants.   
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 A review committee will be formed, with applications to be reviewed after the 13 April 

business meeting, 3 to 5 reviewers/judges are needed 

 Paul Sciera and Ben Stancati have volunteered to be reviewer/judges. 

 Winner will be announced on 14 April.    

 Other: 

 Father Krol is planning on having a council retreat for all us Knights.  

 The date is currently set for second Saturday in September, the 14
th

, which is the same day as 

our business meeting.  

 Once the business meeting is completed we will transition into the retreat.   

 

b. Community Activity report – Ford Fay  

 Required program(s) 

 Helping Hands 

 Featured program(s):  

 Coats for Kids 

 Global Wheelchair Mission:  

 Habitat for Humanity: 

 Recommended program(s): 

 Disaster Preparedness: 

 Free Throw Championship: 

 The District Free Throw contest is scheduled for February 10 at Ave Maria.     

 Catholic Citizen Essay Contest: 

 Soccer Challenge: 

 Council program(s): 

 The Tootsie Roll campaign for the intellectually disabled. 

 Ford has started looking to getting things lined up with various King Soopers, to include 

perspective dates.  

 He is also looking into the possibility of collaborating with the council at St. Mark on this 

initiative.  

 More to follow on all the above.  

 Highway Cleanup: 

 Paul Sciera is the action officer for this event.  

 Tentatively scheduled for Saturday May 18, more to follow.  

 Other  

.  

c. Family Activity report  – Mike Burkett for Leonard Martinez/Brennan Mendus 

 Required program(s): 

 Consecration to the Holy Family:  

 Featured program(s):  

 Food for Families:  

 The council’s Forty Cans for Lent program/initiative has started, which supports this 

program.  

 Recommended program(s): 

 Family of the Month/Year: 

 Family of the Year, is announced at the 2019 Christmas party.  

 Family of the month is Sharon and Richard Post, a non KOC related family.  

 Keep Christ in Christmas (Poster Contest etc.):  

 Family Fully Alive: 
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 Family Week: 

 Family Prayer Night: 

 Good Friday Family Promotion: 

 Council program(s): 

 Sunday donuts are on-going per the schedule:  

 The St. Katherine Drexel pre-school has the first Sunday. 

 Our council has the second and third Sundays.   

 The Respect Life Committee has the fifth Sunday.   

 Lenten Fish Tacos: 

 The first one was held on 8 March, after Stations of the Cross. Brennan reported that the 

council did not break even because of the initial investment in goods. 

 The plan called for 90 people, actual was around 80 attendees.   

 The council had $350.00 in expenses ($50 of that was wine) and $292.00 in donations. 

 The next two are scheduled for 22 March, and 5 April, once again after Stations.   

 For the one on the 22 March, Brennan will be out-of-town so a Fish Taco lead is needed.  

  Beer and Brats: 

 The first one of the year will be occur sometime in the spring, stay tuned.  

 Breakfast Burritos:   

 This normally occurs on the fourth Sunday of the month.  

 The last one was held on 24 February.  

 It was a very successful event, everything sold.  

 The council had $896 in sales, with expenses of $304.47, for a profit of $593.53. 

 When the tortillas ran out, burrito bowls were used, 40 were made.  

 Thanks to all that helped.   

 The next one is scheduled for 24 March.    

 Spaghetti Dinners:  

 The next one is planned for Mother’s Day. 

 Other: 

 Council monthly socials: 

 The March event will be at the Kennedy’s in honor of St Patrick’s Day, more to follow.   

 Mike Burkett mentioned that the council needs to look at expanding our family activities. He 

recommended doing something on April 5 in conjunction with Stations and our Fish Tacos 

event.  

 Leonard has been working with the St Katherine Drexel pre-school concerning a golf tournament 

fundraiser.  

 Per input from both Leonard and the council membership, Bill Hensen made the decision that 

our KOC council will not be directly associated with this event. 

 Nevertheless, the council will provide whatever logistics and manpower support as needed, 

to include sponsoring a hole.   

 

d. Life Activity report – Mike McGinnis 

 Required program(s): 

 Novena for Life: 

 Featured program(s):  

 Special Olympics: 

 See the ‘Tootsie Roll campaign’ in the Community Category.  

 Marches for Life:  

 Ultrasound Initiative: 
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 Recommended program(s): 

 Christian Refugee Relief: 

 Silver Rose: 

 Mass for People with Special Needs: 

 Pregnancy Center Support: 

 Council program(s): 

 Forty Days for Life campaign:  

 Started on 5 March and will go all the way through Lent. Daily devotionals are being sent out 

via email.  

 Respect Life Committee:  

 The rosary is now being said before each Sunday Mass. The committee is encouraging 

parishioners to help with this initiative.  

 The Right-to-Life 5
th

 Sunday rosary scheduled for 31 March, help is also needed here.  

 As part of the Forty Days for Life campaign, seriously consider praying in front of Planned 

Parenthood, because it is having an impact, therefore it does make a difference.  Mike 

mentioned that when this is done, Planned Parenthood is experiencing a 75% cancellation 

rate.  

 The ‘Spiritual Adoption program’ initiative,  

 Will involve parishioners praying for an unborn child (one decade of the Rosary and a 

prayer), plus fasting.  

 Scheduled to start on the ‘Feast of the Annunciation,’ 25 March 

 Mike and Dennis McGinnis will talk about the program at church on 17 March.  

 In addition, Father Krol will make an announcement in church during the weekend of the 

23/24 March.   

 Other  

 

XI. Newsletter  

 To fill this requirement, Bill Hensen will continue to send the monthly meeting agenda into State.   

 

XII. Advocate’s Report – Jim Egan  

 No report.   

 

XIII. Unfinished Business   

 Bill Hensen asked Ben Stancati what the status is concerning the purchase of Deacon Tom’s Rose 

colored vestment. Since Steve Forseth, the Financial Secretary, had better information concerning the 

status of this initiative, Ben differed to Steve to answer the question.  

 The purchase of the Rose Vestment for the deacon was discussed in the parish Finance Council in 

the February meeting.  

 Since this will be church property it had to go through the Parish Finance Council.   

 Father Marek will order through the church from the company in Poland that made his 

vestments.  That way they will match and are a better price than if purchased from a local vendor.   

 Our council will then reimburse the church for the cost.   

 Cost is expected to be $350 plus shipping, therefore, it should be less than the $500, yet we need to 

keep that figure in mind for approval purposes. 

 The expenditure up to and including $500 dollars was discussed, voted on, and approved at the 

February business meeting. 

 As things progress, updates will be provided.   
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XIV. New Business   

 Efforts to put the insurance liability issue to rest.  

 

XV. 4
th

 Degree Report – Paul Sciera for Roger Giudici 

 Assembly programs and initiatives:  

 Once a month members usher at the 8:30am Mass and present gifts at the 10:30am Mass.  

 Last one was on 3 March.  

 The next one will be in April.  

 The Fisher House outreach initiative:  

 The next one is planned for 21 May  

 Rosary For Life: 

 The development of a ‘membership calling tree.’  

 The need for new aprons for the council.  

 4
th

 Degree Exemplifications:  

 June 15 at St. Francis Cabrini, tuxedos not included.   

 Dave Petteys is on the 4
th

 Degree team as the Registrar.  

 The Assembly social committee:  

 Honor Guard requirements/responsibilities:  

 Paul mentioned that there may be some coming up, especially for Holy Week.   

 Assembly meeting(s): There will not be one after the council meeting.   

 

XVI. Field Agent Report – David Cary 

 No report.  

 

XVII. District Deputy Report – Bill Hensen for Bernie Kuta.  

 Reminder about the KOC State Convention in April.  

 

XVIII. Good of the Order 

 Lecturer – Alan Brown/Ben Stancati  

 For Alan, Ben Stancati mentioned that there a number of excellent articles in the current edition of 

Columbia magazine.  

 

 Council Prayer list: 

 Bill Miller, Tracy Pablo, Bridget  & Chris Mosley, Lauren Hensen, Michelle Cullen, Neil Pugh and 

family / Calista, Dave Herskovits, George Hensen, Katie Martindale( Gerbers grandaughter) Kathy 

Spence, Illene Mayfield( Gary’s sister in law), Vonnie and Herb Engler, Bob Ehle, Ann Sears, Brian 

Murphy, Deann Craig, Jacob Donaldson,  Ray Otstott, Frank Hensen, Joan Mayfield, Gary and Inez 

Ewing, Katherine Myers, Kyle King, Leslie Kessler, Lana Leyba, Alexander Regnery, James 

Freiboth, Bobbie Dellos,  members of our council that have passed, and all the youth of the Parish. 

XIX. Chaplain’s Summation – Fr. Marek  

 None.    

 

XX. Closing Prayer – Deputy Grand Knight.  

 Additional prayers were given by Mike Burkett.  

 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:19AM.  Minutes recorded and reported by Ben Stancati  

 

---- Attachments/Correspondence/Other Documents---- 
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